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Rancho Santiago CCD board opposes proposal to consolidate colleges into Higher Education Division

(Santa Ana)—At the September 13th board meeting, Rancho Santiago Community College District’s Board of Trustees unanimously voted to oppose a California Performance Review (CPR) recommendation that would consolidate the state’s community colleges under the Secretary of Education.  This proposal would place the California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office, the California Postsecondary Education Commission, the California Student Aid Commission and the Bureau for Private and Postsecondary and Vocational Education under the direction of a deputy to a gubernatorial cabinet appointee.
In opposing this CPR recommendation, the board cited reasons which include increased system vulnerability to political interference; depriving the community colleges of an independent voice; and reducing public involvement in and oversight of the decision-making process at the local level.  Despite its objections to this CPR proposal, the board acknowledged the report contains other proposals which merit consideration and support.  In particular, the recommendation to improve students’ ability to transfer units efficiently between the three systems of public higher education was noted.

In other board business, the college district’s 2004-2005 annual budget was adopted.  Approval of the $151 million general fund budget was delayed because the legislature did not act on the state budget until the end of August.  Legislative and gubernatorial support for funding to reduce reimbursement rate disparities between the state’s college districts, a process known as equalization, resulted in an additional $1.5 million for Rancho Santiago Community College District, which has been an under-funded district compared to the statewide average.

Santiago Canyon College and Santa Ana College are public community colleges of Rancho Santiago Community College District, which serves the residents of Anaheim Hills, Garden Grove, Irvine, Orange, Santa Ana, Tustin and Villa Park.  Both colleges provide education for academic transfer and careers, courses for personal and professional development, and customized training for business and industry.
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